
17 December 2021

Dear Parent/Carer,

We recently asked parents to undertake an external stakeholder survey run by Kirkland Rowell. This
same survey was run across staff and students and we have now had the final reports back and are
beginning the process of addressing the points with a view to improving our campus even further. Your
views are extremely valuable to us and we always spend time as a Senior Team analysing these surveys
and then acting on the most pertinent points or where a significant concern has been raised by a
representative proportion of parents/carers.

The reports supplied to school are extremely lengthy at over 30 pages long, so for this reason in the
following pages I have extracted the most relevant sections for your information. We are in the process
of re-running the student survey due to a technical error and will share this in due course.

In summary, we have been really encouraged by what the surveys have shown and the strengths that
have been highlighted. Considering the impact of the pandemic and the disruption to learning, I believe
the results demonstrate what a strong position we are in as a campus to move forward into more settled
times. As always there are areas for us to improve and we will spend time considering how we might
best tackle these areas in the coming term.  The key issues that have been highlighted by parents are:

● Healthy lifestyles - Diet
● Healthy lifestyles - Exercise
● Pupil confidence - achieving their potential
● Pupil happiness - especially in relation to female students
● Quality of feedback

The first two are areas we feel we can confidently make an impact on in the year ahead, whilst the latter
two are perhaps more complex and likely linked to the experiences of the pandemic. Interestingly we
ran a PASS (Pupil attitude to school and self) survey with all students at the end of the summer term and
that too raised the issue of happiness amongst our female students. We have already planned to work
with our student leaders and school council on this matter and are investigating what changes we may
need to make to our curriculum.

I hope you find the information attached of value and thank those parents/carers who contributed to
this survey, your ongoing support is vital for our future success.

Yours sincerely

W Teece
Headteacher



PARENT SURVEY

The report elements below use the following colour coding and are matched to the key areas of the new

OFSTED Education Inspection Framework (EIF).


















